
 

 

 

ANMF NEWSFLASH 

Hobart and Southern Districts  

Continuing Care Team  

Members Endorse to Escalate Industrial Action 

The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) met with members on Friday 16 

August 2024 to provide a further update on the Step One Grievance raised by the ANMF on behalf of members. 

Unfortunately, the Employer yet again failed to provide a response to member concerns by the requested 

extension date of Thursday 15 August 2024. The Employer has not provided a firm commitment on the timing 

of a response.  

 

On Monday 12 August 2024, members commenced the following Industrial Action (IA): 

1. Nurses will not be completing daily iPM entries 

 

As the Employer is yet to provide a response to the Step One Grievance, members have unanimously endorsed 

the escalation of IA. In addition to the continuation of the above, effective Friday 16 August 2024, members will 

be commencing the following IA: 

2. Nurses will be working to rule. For clarity, this means Grade 3-4 nurses will not be conducting intake 

assessments. 

 

The ANMF has notified management of the escalation of members’ action.  

 

The ANMF will keep members informed of any update from the employer. 

 

Any staff who are not ANMF members will need to join the ANMF to take part in the IA. 



 

 

 

If you have any queries regarding this newsflash, please contact ANMF Jane Pond at 

Jane.Pond@anmftas.org.au. Alternatively, you can phone (03) 6223 6777. 

 

The ANMF Tasmanian Branch is 8000 plus members strong! Supporting nurses, midwives, and care 

workers as the only union in Tasmania employing nurses, midwives and care workers to represent 

members. This is why our Organisers and Member Support Team are uniquely positioned to understand 

your experiences, represent you in your workplace, and offer industrial advice that’s relevant to you. 
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